
Town of Exeter 

Regular Board Meeting 

December 12, 2016 

7:30 pm 

  

All board members present as well as Deputy Clerk Sandy Rindy. 

General: B. Grotophorst, T. LaBerge, D. Gutman 

Chair Fahey stated the meeting had been properly posted. 

  

Minutes:November 16, 2016, MOTION (RZ/MG), all in favor.  

Treasurer Report:November ending balance of $335,006.27 this does not include the November 
interest, MOTION (MG/RZ), all in favor.  

Announcements:Clerk Christen will submit the list of Election Inspectors & Chief Election Inspectors in February 
for approval.  

This is the election cycle for Town Board.  Ted explained that we do not hold a caucus we collect nomination 
papers with a minimum of 20 signatures due by January 3

rd
.  If there are more than three people running there will 

be a February election.  

Input from General Attendees:  T. LaBerge brought in two “Neighborhood Crime Watch” signs, purchased by 

homeowners, to be posted in the Hillcrest Subdivision.  The township will place these signs at the entrance to the 
subdivision and the other on a sign near the mailboxes.  

Committee Reports:none to report. 

Ted stated some of the trees in the park need to be wrapped.  Supervisor Gundlach will take care of purchasing 
and wrapping about six of the trees.  

Supervisor Zweifel reported on the Senior Citizens meetings, noted the director requested an increase in 
salary.  Comparisons that were presented were of larger senior centers.  There is still a problem with the recent 
water bills from the Village of Belleville.  

Supervisor Gundlach reported we are over about 520 stickers for 2016 at the Recycling Center. 

New Business: 

- Ted announced resolution #16-12-12 to roll park and equip. funds forward, MOTION (MG/RZ), all in favor.  

Bills:  Approved as presented, MOTION (RZ/MG) all in favor.  Ted has indicated the patrolman has requested a 
new compressor at $1350.00, as part of operational needs no motion needed.  

Adjourn:  MOTION (MG/RZ), all in favor.  8:03 pm 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandy Rindy, Deputy Clerk 


